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CITY OF CONCORD 

New Hampshire’s Main Street™ 

 

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM:  John A. Chisholm, Fire Chief  

DATE:  July 3, 2023 

SUBJECT: Authorization to accept donation of a $300 check as provided for under the 

pre-authorization granted by the City Council, Retroactive to June 30, 2023 
 

Recommendation 

 

It is recommended that the City Council approve the acceptance of the donation stated above from Mr. 

Brian Bardo. 

 

Background 

 

 

1. The purpose of the gift listed above is consistent with, and presents no conflict or obstacle 

to, the accomplishment of City Council goals, the Code of Ordinances, or the operating 

functions of the Concord Fire Department. 

2. No City match is required. 

3. Funds have been received by the City of Concord, except as noted. 

 

Discussion 

 

Mr. Brian Bardo authored a letter expressing his gratitude to Concord Fire Department for services his 

family received from its members while operating at emergency incidents.  He stated that “the people 

from Concord Fire Department were professional, thorough, and most importantly, compassionate.”  

Included with the letter was one (1) check totaling $300.00 with a request to “accept this donation to 

assist in the continuance of that care.”  These funds, if accepted, would be used to support the 

Emergency Medical Services program at Concord Fire Department. 

 
 


